
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company ) 
d/b/a AmerenUE’s Tariff Sheets Filed ) File No. ET-2009-0404
to Implement a New Residential   )  Tariff No. JE-2009-0691 
Lighting and Appliance Program   ) 
 
 

UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY D/B/A AMERENUE’S 
RESPONSE TO STAFF RECOMMENDATION TO APPROVE 
TARIFF SHEETS IF AMERENUE ACCEPTS CONDITIONS 

 
 

COMES NOW Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE (“AmerenUE” or “the 

Company”) and for its Response to Staff Recommendation to Approve Tariff Sheets if 

AmerenUE Accepts Conditions (“Staff Recommendation”), states as follows: 

1. On May 12, 2009, the Missouri Public Service Commission’s Staff (“Staff”) filed 

a recommendation advising the Commission to approve AmerenUE’s tariff only if AmerenUE 

agrees to certain conditions. 

2. AmerenUE agrees to the conditions set forth in the Staff Recommendation.   

3. AmerenUE recognizes that the Staff has concerns about the proposed Residential 

Lighting and Appliance Program.  The Company appreciates Staff’s support for this tariff, 

despite their concerns.  We are confident that the tariff will ultimately prove to be a benefit for 

our customers. 
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WHEREFORE, for the reasons stated herein, AmerenUE respectfully requests that the 

Commission approve the tariff sheets so that they take effect on May 22, 2009. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY, 
d/b/a AmerenUE 
 
_/s/ Wendy K. Tatro_________ 
Steven R. Sullivan, # 33102 
Sr. Vice President, General 
Counsel and Secretary 
Wendy K. Tatro, # 60261 
Assoc. General Counsel 
Ameren Services Company 
P.O. Box 66149 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-3484 (phone) 
(314) 554-4014 (fax) 
AmerenUEService@ameren.com  
 
 
 

Dated:  May 15, 2009 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned hereby certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing 
Response to Staff’s Recommendation was served on the following parties via electronic mail 
(e-mail) on this 15th day of May, 2009.  
 
 
General Counsel Office  
Missouri Public Service Commission  
200 Madison Street, Suite 800  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
GenCounsel@psc.mo.gov
 
Lewis Mills 
Office Of Public Counsel  
200 Madison Street, Suite 650  
P.O. Box 2230  
Jefferson City, MO 65102-2230 
opcservice@ded.mo.gov  
 
 
 
 
 

/s/  Wendy Tatro    
Wendy Tatro 
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